
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

We began this week with our Remembrance 
Service on Monday. Students were impeccable in 
their conduct in paying their respects during the 
reading of the Exhortation, the playing of the Last 
Post and the 2 minute silence. I was impressed with 
the number of students who wore poppies and also 
with students who wore their cadet uniform on this 
occasion. 

Year 11 have concluded the vast majority of their 
mock exams, with just a few practical and speaking 
and listening mocks still to take place. They have 
demonstrated an eagerness and determination of 
which I am very proud. We chose not to run a 
‘mock exam result day’ instead allowing teachers to 
share the papers and marks with students as soon 
as they have been marked. This allowed for the 
momentum to continue with students able to see 
where they have scored well and which areas they 
need to improve on whilst it is still very fresh in their 
minds. There will be another set of mock exams in 
the Spring Term before the final summer formal 
examinations. 

I am always pleased to see the number of students 
who sign up for our enrichment programme and we 
have had some very positive feedback about our 
programmes which are updated each half term. 
Please do talk with your child to see if they are 
interested in attending any particular clubs. 

Each Friday there is a whole school Headteacher’s 
Assembly where I celebrate the successes of the 
week, including nominations for student awards in

each subject; reading awards; sporting 
achievements; the winning Tutor Group and House 
based on the number of House Points earned that 
week; together with attendance awards. There is a 
great sense of competition amongst the Tutor 
Groups and Houses and I am looking forward to 
announcing the winners, not only each week but at 
the end of each term. Congratulations to Orbis 8 
who won the best attendance award with 97% 
attendance. Well done!

This week we have hosted external visitors to 
support Year 10 students with CV writing and mock 
interviews. Our Careers Advisor, Mrs Evans, co-
ordinates a range of opportunities for students to 
develop skills and experience to help prepare them 
for the next stage in their further education and 
employment. This will be a good experience for 
Year 10 as they will undertake a week of Work 
Experience in the Summer Term. 

Dates for your diary: We have our Sixth Form Open 
Evening on Thursday 28th November 6-8pm. 
School will remain open as normal on this day 
which will still allow students time to return to visit 
for 6pm. On Friday 29th November, school will be 
closed to students as we have a staff training day 
and only staff will be on site. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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News in PE!

Mr Morgan

Curriculum Leader PE





News from the Library!

Welcome back!

Here's what to expect in the Library next week ...

Chillout Monday:

Mrs Dearden's Monday Reading Club (F17)

Rowdy Tuesday:

Word Games

Tuesday After-School Club:

We'll continue to look at preconstructed decks from pre-release tournaments - what works 
well, and what could be better

Geeky Wednesday:

Pokémon TCG

Sporty Thursday:

Brain Box: Football

Thursday after-school club:

Carcasonne

Creative Friday:

There are no clubs on Friday

Happy reading!

Mr Spencer

Librarian and English Teacher













Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards for last week 

were awarded to:

Ashus

George

Sedrah

Demilade









Safeguarding

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &

Senior Pastoral Support Manager






